Kate Fitzpatrick

Mayfield East

9th February 2004

The Hon John Howard MP

Prime Minister

Parliament House 

Canberra ACT 2600

Dear Prime Minister

Disability Discrimination Amendment Bill 2003

I am writing to express my outrage at the proposal to amend the Disability Discrimination Act 1992 to permit discrimination on the grounds of drug addiction. This amendment is uncalled-for and conflicting with The Universal Declaration of Human Rights.  Please read the following quote from the preamble of the declaration:

…the peoples of the United Nations have in the Charter reaffirmed their faith in fundamental human rights, in the dignity and worth of the human person and in the equal rights of men and women and have determined to promote social progress and better standards of life in larger freedom. (Universal Declaration of Human Rights)
This statement outlines the objectives of the declaration, which we, as Australia signed. How does The Disability Discrimination Amendment Bill 2003 fit into the objectives?

This amendment fails to show all people dignity and worth it actually strips people defined under the amendment of their dignity and worth. How are we to instil within our children that all people are equal? 

This Amendment fails to provide all members of society equal rights. Under the proposed amendment ‘drug addicts’ will have no rights. Except the right to be discriminated against in regards to all major facets of their lives including: “work, education, access to premises, access to goods, services, and facilities, accommodation, land, club membership, sport and the administration of Commonwealth laws and programs.” (Explanatory Memorandum)

This amendment fails to promote social progress but in fact takes society a step backwards. If society fails to support and provide services to ‘drug addicts’ within our society, surely no progress will be made. ‘Drug addicts’ will be further stigmatised and stereotyped and society will be educated to afford them no rights.

. 

This amendment fails to promote better standards of life. This amendment will only perpetuate addiction by depriving addicts of the chance to improve their lives. Therefore society also suffers.

In conclusion, I urge the Howard Government not to amend the Disability Discrimination Act 1992.

Kate Fitzpatrick

